
 No.22046：Whole-day Face-to-face Classes Arrangements 
 14  th  November, 2022 

 Dear Parents, 

 According  to  the  “Latest  Arrangements  for  Face-to-Face  Classes  for  Schools  in  Hong 
 Kong  in  the  2022/23  School  Year”  announced  by  the  Education  Bureau  (EDB)  dated  25  th 

 October,  starting  from  1  st  December  2022,  if  70%  or  more  of  the  total  number  of  students 
 of  the  whole  scholar  an  individual  class  level  eligible  to  receive  vaccination  have  received 
 two  doses  of  vaccine  for  more  than  14  days  ,  the  school  may  make  an  application  to  the 
 EDB.  The  EDB  will  take  into  account  the  actual  circumstances  of  the  school  to  allow  it  to 
 resume  whole-day  face-to-face  classes  for  the  whole  school  or  the  individual  class  level. 
 Individual  students  who  wish  to  participate  in  some  mask  off  activities  after  school  are 
 required to have received two doses of vaccine for more than 14 days. 

 However,  as  of  today,  only  67%  of  our  students  have  fulfilled  the  requirements  above;  as  a 
 result,  we  are  unable  to  resume  whole-day  face-to-face  classes.  Students’  overall 
 academic  results  have  seen  a  drastic  decline  over  the  past  few  years  owing  to  half-day  or 
 suspension  of  classes.  Homework  completion  has  also  been  dissatisfactory.  Whole-day 
 face-to-face  classes  are  vital  for  academic  success  and  whole  person  development,  as 
 well  as  extracurricular  activities  and  all  kinds  of  student  counseling  and  support.  Therefore, 
 we  are  hoping  for  the  resumption  of  whole-day  face-to-face  classes  starting  from  1  st 

 February  2023  and  all  after  school  activities  including  homework  tutorial  starting  from  13  th 

 February.  In  such  an  event,  students  will  have  lunch  at  school,  which  may  increase  their 
 risk of contracting COVID-19. 

 Our  goal  is  to  resume  whole-day  face-to-face  classes  and  reduce  the  risk  of  severe  cases 
 and deaths. Therefore, we urge parents to: 

 1.  get your unvaccinated child a first dose; or 
 2.  get your child a second or third dose after the first dose; or 
 3.  get your child a third dose after the second dose. 

 Parents  are  requested  to  complete  the  “Student  COVID-19  Vaccination  Survey”  by 
 scanning  the  QR  code  below  and  submit  a  photocopy  of  the  latest  vaccination  record 
 of  their  child  after  receiving  a  new  dose  to  the  class  teacher.  We  shall  inform  you  of  the 
 progress  of  the  whole-day  face-to-face  class  resumption  in  due  course.  For  enquiries, 
 please call 2577-5188 or contact the class teacher via GRWTH. 
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 Student COVID-19 Vaccination Survey 

 Li Sing Tai Hang School 

 _____________________ 
 Ms. Shirly Yip, the Principal 
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